
  

 

April 7, 2023 

 
Cheryl Laskowski, Ph.D. 
Chief, Transportation Fuels Branch 
California Air Resources Board 
1001 I Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814  
  
Subject: Comments on Proposed Advanced Clean Fleets Regulations from Vernon Chamber 

Dear Dr. Laskowski: 
 
On behalf of the rendering industry community located in the city of Vernon, (Los Angeles County),            
Vernon Chamber of Commerce would like to provide comments on the proposed Advanced Clean Fleet 
(ACF) regulations. Vernon Chamber recognizes the substantial work CARB has accomplished in 
developing this proposal and appreciates the numerous opportunities offered for stakeholder involvement. 
The Chamber supports the improvement of the state's climate and air quality goals, especially the transition 
to cleaner vehicles.  
 
The following comments from the Vernon Chamber are focused on the proposal’s possible impact on the 
ongoing implementation of 1383. Significant air quality improvement is being achieved under 1383 by 
diverting organics from landfills, thus, reducing landfill gases, such as methane.  
 
In CARB’s most recent proposal, the importance of meeting 1383 landfill minimization goals is discussed as 
a reason for delaying implementation of the ACF regulation for waste and wastewater fleets that are 
involved in landfill diversion under 1383. The Chamber recognizes this approach but recommends to 
also include rendering operations to receive an extension, as they are essential to 1383 
implementation. 
 
The Chamber has been very involved with the City of Vernon in its efforts to bring waste haulers and 
businesses into compliance with 1383, including partnering on numerous educational forums. It is clear that 
the City of Vernon and numerous other cities rely on renderers in order to comply with 1383. CalRecyle 
recognizes rendering as a critical component to qualify as landfill diversion under 1383. On CalRecycle’s 
website located at:  https://calrecycle.ca.gov/organics/slcp/faq/swf/#misc, the fourth question under 
“Miscellaneous” specifies that rendering constitutes landfill diversion as required by 1383. 
 
Many rendering trucks are already using alternative fuels, such as biodiesel and renewable diesel. Thus, it 
is consistent to include them in the delayed implementation being proposed for waste and wastewater 
vehicles. 
 
Rendering provides many air quality benefits to the state of California. The rendering process is carbon 
negative. Rendering is the greenest option for recycling organics. Rendering of animal by-products 
sequesters at least five times as much greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions as it emits. 

https://calrecycle.ca.gov/organics/slcp/faq/swf/#misc
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